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- frtifacts dug at the site by UVM archeology students

- Postal memorabilia (another former owner was an early
postmaster)

- Early farming tools/displays (especially if we can
save the barn)

- Colonial garden (one of our members is a student of
gardening history)

- Ero. (got any ideas?) (a state owned museum, maybe™)

We hope to talk the Sanderson family into donating some
land across the road (US route 7)) if we must move the
huildings, but no progress there yvet.

I have talked with a former grade school classmate, Phil
Elwert of the Vermont Historical Society, and he suggested
looking into offering the building for rent as office space
aftter moving it to help recover the cost of moving and
restoration. AN interesting option to consider.

I have been talking to everyone about this project to
gather support %2 ideas. I even bent the governor®s ear when
she came to town for a ground breaking ceremony. She seemed
interested but had no concrete suggestions. I also sent a
letter off to another classmate from grade school, Elise
Guyette at the Shelburne Museum. She presented an interesting
talk at ow spring meeting. In her reply she has sent the
letter on to the buildings and grounds person, but no
response there as yet.

e there a group on the national level that deals with
Civil War historic sites? I have seen a lot of news about the
battle field sites of Manasses Virginia recently as they are
defended against a mall project.

Let me krnow what youw think of the possibilities here. I
hope we are not getting in over ouwr heads with this, but we
hate to see the place burn if there is some other way out.

I am also interested in learning more about the Vermont
Hearitagse 1991 program.

Thanks for youwr time.

Sincerely,

B e

Bob Hooker
44 River St.
Milton, Vt. 05468
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| From ! nancy

System : Altos

Date . Fri Mayil3 10:46
Subject : bldg. in Milton
Ref. b g o

cc : gina

I had a call today from Bob Hooker, Treasurer of the Milton Historical Society.
they are concerned about an historic building that is slated for burning in the
fall. It is #42 in the Survey and has a couple interesting things about it. It
was home to Vermont’s "most famous" civil War general and it has a barn with
brick nogging. The barn was moved once before when Route 7 went from dirt to
pavement. It may very well be eligible for the NR. It is located on land
owned by GBIC, theBurlington area industrial group, and part of the Catamount
Industrial Park. the Park apparently started about 6 years ago. It seems
likely that they needed an Act 250 permit. Can you hunt down an answer? If we
signed off on this building it was a mistake. If it’s mentioned in the permit,
we should know it. Harry Behney (our former Agency Secretary) is the head of
GBIC. They apparently are willing to give the buildings to the Historical
Sociey if they move them. There is some active farm land on the opposite side
of Route 7, so moving might be a possibility for preservation if the farm
landowner would be interested in donating some land for the house. The
Historical Society would very much like to use the buldings for a museum. They
don’t have any money. They could use it in place or accross the street. If
there is no Act 250 involvement, we should still be involved in an informal
way, 1 think. However, it’s important to establish if we do have any legal
standing here. I sent Bob Hooker a copy of the Survey form and info on the NR.
He thought that if it was on the NR, it couldn’t be burned down and I set him
straight. I copied all this to Gina too.
I told Bob Hooker that we would get back to him probably on Monday. Thanks.






